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Minutes of Grove RFC Board meeting held 21/10/2015.

Present: - Martin Stalder, Adrian Amies, Gerry Gannon, Paul Walsh, Niki Dinsey, Chris McCarthy
Apologies: - Wayne Overson, Steve Chadbone.
1. Minutes of previous meeting approved and signed off.

2. Treasurers Report.
The club finances are still showing a month by month improvement.
Outgoings are well within the budget for the year, the only exception being the spend on medical supplies, with over spend put down to disappearing supplies. New supplies will now be locked away and with a large order partly responsible for the seemingly high expense but this will even out over the coming months.

A number of the club debts are now starting to be paid off.
The bar continues to do well.

Mini festival was a huge success and has helped boost the funds.

3. Report from the Director of Rugby. 
As the D of R was not present a report was presented by the Club Captain (Nigel Dixey).

To date the club has had 29 new players turn up this season. This is great for the club and rugby as a whole as a number of the recruits are totally new to rugby.

We also have 8 of our colts now playing senior rugby.
This has meant that Grove will be putting out 4 teams this weekend.

On the downside however, we do-not at present have coaches to help with the new starters.

We still need a new set of posts for the 3rd team pitch.

Actions:- 

ND has agreed to take on the task of sourcing a new set of posts.

SC will need to find volunteers to help with the coaching of the new starters.
SC has agreed that he will meet with the ball boys on match days and ensure that they know what is expected of them.
4. Report from the Director of Youth and Junior Rugby.
The Mini Festival (Sunday, Oct 4th) was a HUGE success for the club and a big thank you goes out to all those people who turned up to help, with a special thank you to Niki and Storm for their input.
The Oxfordshire referee society provided 2 referees for the U11and U12 age groups.

The RFU and many of the local clubs have requested that, rather than individual competitions (winners and losers), they would prefer to see a festival of rugby with all the kids who take part receiving something.

This will be taken on-board for next year.

There were 2 potentially serious injuries at the festival.

A young lad went down with a suspected broken leg and was rushed to hospital but luckily this was not found to be the case and he was discharged.

The second was with an under 10 from Gosford all Blacks who, on the evening of the tournament started to complain of pins and needles. He was taken to hospital where he remains. The injury was thought to be caused by a pre-existing condition.
The Grove Board and all its members wish him a speedy recovery along with our best wishes to his family.

The U14’s still struggle for coaches with no-one available this Sunday.

More first aiders are needed on a Sunday morning so the club will be running a new first aid course. Cost £500 with up to 12 available places.

There is still a large amount of unsold stock in the shop, some-one is needed to run the shop on a Sunday morning.

For senior games ball boys are recruited from the junior teams.

Actions:- 

GG has agreed to run the coaching session with the U14’s this coming Sunday 25th.
ND to ensure ball boy rota is in place.
5. Report from Sponsorship Group.
Sponsorship is still coming in steadily.
A stall will be setup on Firework night to help sell off some of the redundant shop stock.

If sponsorship money is to come in details of new sponsors must be passed swiftly to the Treasurer in-order that he can send out the invoices.

It has been asked that we include a number of the sponsors in the invitations to the pre-match meals.  We know that Roger Williams is more than happy to pass on invitations so we shall ensure there is a link between RW and GG to enable this to happen.

Actions:- 

GG to sell redundant stock on Fireworks night.

MS to ensure contact details for GG and RW are passed across.
6. Membership.
Although the amount of membership taken so far this year is up on last year, what is of serious concern is that the number of senior players that have paid their membership (including those who have sponsors) stands at only 12.
There should be no excuses, especially now we have the DD scheme set-up.

Club captain, team captains and team managers are urged to push the players for their membership. It is suggested that only club “members” be allowed to go on the “Club” tour to Spain next year.

At home games all directors are urged to chase up the “regular” spectators to get them to pay their membership.
Nigel Dixey is totally committed to chasing the senior players for their membership fees.

7. Fireworks Night.

Signs for this year’s firework display (held on Friday 6th November) are due to go up around Grove this week
Risk assessments are required from the Firework display team and the Funfair.
The portable beer chiller is broken so the club will approach Ian Shore in-order to borrow one.

PC has assured the board that all arrangements are in hand. And should help be needed with any aspect of the organisation he will ask.

 Actions:- 

PC to push for risk assessments
PC to ask IS for the use of the chiller.
8. AOB.

A coach is being supplied for the Trowbridge game at a cost of £395. However every person on the coach will be expected to contribute £10/head towards cost and to date over 32 travellers have signed up and agreed to pay. John Sevier will be given a list of names and will collect the money.
The board has decided that the sky contract will stay in place but will be reviewed annually.

Kim Amiss, Margret Connolly and Phil Connolly are in the process of arranging this seasons New Year’s Eve party. (End of season dinner to be discussed at the next BM)

9. Date of next Board meeting.

Location 
-Clubhouse

Date

-Wednesday 18th November
Time 

-start 7.30pm

